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“It’s a Holy Hootenanny, Charlie Brown!

Jazz Communion slated for Sunday, September 6

We are delighted to offer a very special Jazz Communion service on Sunday, September 6, at 10:00 a.m.
For our 24™ annual service, we celebrate the 50" anniversary of the first jazz mass ever presented in Amer-
ica. It was composed by Vince Guaraldi, who went on to great fame as the composer for over a dozen Pea-
nuts animated specials, including A Charlie Brown Christmas, also 50 years old this year.

Commissioned for the inaugural year of San Francisco’s Grace Cathedral,
the 1965 work offers a fresh musical interpretation of the worship music
of one of the great Episcopal cathedrals of the world. Because the music
was never published, much less written down, it has rarely been heard.

As a special treat, we will welcome California author Derrick Bang as our
guest for the event. Derrick has written the biography Vince Guaraldi at
the Piano, and is the national expert of Guaraldi’s work. He will deliver a
talk about Guaraldi and the mass at 9:30 a.m., immediately before the
service. Please make every effort to come and hear him.
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Notes from the Session & Deacons Meeting on August 11, 2015
Beverly Bright, Clerk of Session

1. Session and Deacons met and had a discussion on different ways
we can be a friendlier church, reaching our visitors and concerns
from our membership. There was a conversation about our church
vision.

2. Finance talked about our financial needs and budgets for the
2016 year. Chairs were given budgets to prepare.

We love children in worship!

This fall, as children enter worship, they will be offered a chil-

The Presbyter deadline for
The October issue is
September 18, 2015

The Presbyter is a monthly newsletter of the First
Presbyterian Church, 300 School Street, Clarks
Summit, PA 18411.

All visitors are welcome to worship with us.
Worship services are held on Sunday mornings at
10:00 a.m. Child care is available. Communion is
observed the first Sunday of every month.

If you do not attend a church in this area, we
invite you to any and all of the events, programs, and
worship services described in this newsletter. Please
call the church office to arrange child care. Our
sanctuary and Fellowship Hall are both handicapped
accessible.

dren’s Bible and handouts to help them follow along with the Church Office (570) 586-6306
service. You will also notice each pew has a laminated guide that SSX (570) 587-3784
. . . . eb Page www.fpccs.org
explains how children can engage in worship. Pastor William G. Carter
Director Educational Ministry Tina Ide
During this time our Joyful Noise! program will be on hold. Administrative Assistant Nancy Owens
] = Treasurer Wayne Griffiths
Editor Lindsey Hardy
* Clerk of Session Beverly Bright
== Director of Adult & Teen Choirs Vacant
Director of Bells Richard Cochrane
- Director of Chapel Choir Kay Ten Eyck
Organist Kay Ten Eyck
Sexton John Conklin
FINANCIAL INFORMATION
FROM YOUR FINANCE COMMITTEE
FOR THE MONTH ENDING JULY 31, 2015
Relax, Relate, Renew
REVENUE
Budget $ 230,242 Presbyterian Women will begin their study
Actual Received _ 224,721 year with a new model of Relax, Relate and
Difference $ ( 5521)
———=—=—=== Renew.
EXPENSES ) )
This year, we will meet on September 15 at
Budget $ 240,192 6:00 PM in the church fellowship hall. We
Actual Expenses 227,460 )
Difference $ (12,732) will share a potluck supper, catch up on
======== each other’s lives, and be briefed by Rev.
BUDGET VARIANCE $ (7,211) Rebecca Tanner on our upcoming study,
“And Let Everyone Who Is Thirsty Come,
PLEDGE INCOME Come to the Waters”. Our first circle meet-
ing day of the year will be September 29. All
Budget $ 186,667 o .
Received 170.092 women are invited. Circles meet at 10:00
Difference $ 16,575 a.m., 1:30 p.m., and 7:00 p.m. 8
Per Capita Update:
Total Received in 2015 $ 5,000
Per Capita assessment for 2015 is $30 per member
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(&) From the Pastor

William G. Carter

Ever notice how good things can happen when you aren’t expecting them? Let me tell you the back story of how this
year’s jazz communion came to be.

After our jazz service last Christmas Eve, | gave some thought to how the service could be freshened up. Indeed it has
been a successful annual tradition, resulting in a good crowd, a televised holiday concert on WVIA, and a CD/DVD to
extend our church’s outreach. But Christmas morning, | was musing that eight years of the same music had gotten a
little stale. What might we do?

After a sip of eggnog, it occurred to me that 2015 is the 50" anniversary of A Charlie Brown Christmas. Why not build
next year’s service around that? Come December 24, we will do just that. But then, after another sip, it struck me
2015 is also the 50" anniversary of the first jazz mass in America. It was composed by Vince Guaraldi, the same com-
poser who wrote the Peanuts music. Could we present that in September for the Labor Day weekend service? Well,
why not?

A quick flurry of e-mails with the Grace Cathedral staff in San Francisco conflrmed my fear that none of the mass
existed in written form. Guaraldi never wrote it down! So the music '
would need to be transcribed from the recording. That took months
for me to do.

Along the way, serendipities happened. | heard from Derrick Bang,
Guaraldi’s biographer, who was exhilarated at the idea. He put me
in touch with filmmaker Andrew Thomas, who sent me an unre-
leased DVD about Guaraldi’s life. | heard also from Rev. Charles
Gompertz, the Episcopal priest who first commissioned the mass.
All were greatly enthusiastic.

And then | mentioned all of this to my friend Jim Martinez, jazz
pianist from Sacramento and Guaraldi fan. Pretty soon, he set up a
concert of Guaraldi’s mass music at Grace Cathedral, used my tran-
scriptions, and invited me to come out and take part. That was on
August 15. It was a hoot, and all the aforementioned principals were
there.

So that is what we are doing on September 6: presenting the Guaraldi Jazz Mass as our annual jazz communion. To my
great delight, Derrick Bang (pictured above at Grace Cathedral) will be with us. At 9:30 a.m. on the 6™, immediately
prior to the service, he will offer a talk on Guaraldi and his work in the sanctuary. And then, | tell you, our 24" annual
jazz service will be a real treat. You won’t want to miss it.

We are called to use our creative skills for God’s glory and for the improvement of the world. With his delightful mu-
sic, Guaraldi followed the leads of Mozart and Bach to do just that. Sometimes it becomes clear that God is behind all
of it, sparking creativity, creating new friendships, enlarging our imagination, and inviting us to use our abilities to
make something beautiful.

See you on Sunday,

Rev. Bill Carter
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Board of Deacons

Care Team Ministry Coordinators are.

Independent & Assisted Living:  Sara Ann Hosier 587-0371

Emergency Needs: Donna Kepler ~ 587-2729
Time of Loss:
Emergency Home Repair/ Joe Waters 586-7233

Maintenance: Greg Matthews 587-2644

Please let the Board of Deacons Care Team Coordinators or the
church office know if anyone is in need of care.

We’re here to care for FPC members and friends and we count on
all of you to let us know when help is needed. This is our ministry
and our Christian privilege to care for you.

STEPHEN MINISTRY

o

The Stephen Ministers and Stephen Leaders will be
holding 2 classes during The W.A.Y. this fall. Watch
the schedule to see when we will be there, then
come to learn more about this ministry. You will
have the opportunity to learn a bit about some of the
techniques we use. The Stephen Ministers will
share how being a part of this program has enriched
their lives and helped them help others in their
lives. We hope you will come and find out why we
are passionate about the Stephen Ministry Program
and hope you will be equally inspired. Join us on
October 14th and 21st to learn more about this
ministry.

STATE HOSPITAL LUNCHEON
October 6th-NOON

Please join us for lunch and fellowship with our
guests.

All are welcome! If you have never attended and
have some questions, please don't hesitate to call
Janet Dobson @ 570-563-1881.

Presbyterian Women'’s Association

B

S
o JEN

PATRIOT DAY

“The day the power of love overrules
the love of power, the world will know
peace.”

—Mahatma Gandhi

00k
CVICW

Tired of the clutter in your home? Wish you could
get better organized? Join us on Sept 24th at 7:00
at Connie Weiss' home as we discuss The Life
Changing Magic of Tidying Up: The Japanese
Art of Decluttering and Organizing by Marie
Kondo. Marie “KonMari” Kondo runs an acclaimed
consulting business in Tokyo helping clients
transform their cluttered homes into spaces of
serenity and inspiration. With a three-month waiting
list, her KonMari Method of decluttering and
organizing has become an international
phenomenon. The Life-Changing Magic of Tidying
Up is a best seller in Japan, Germany, and the UK,
with more than two million copies sold worldwide,
and has been turned into a television drama for
Japanese TV. She has been named one of the 100
most influential people in the world by Time,
featured on more than thirty major Japanese
television and radio programs, and profiled in the
Sunday Times, Red magazine, You magazine, the
New York Times, USA Today, NPR's Here & Now,
Slate, Family Circle, and the London Times, who
has deemed her “Japan’s preeminent guru of
tidiness, a warrior princess in the war on clutter.”
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2015-2016 Arts at First Presbyterian concert series

The 2015-2016 Arts at First Presbyterian concert series is one of our most exciting and ambitious seasons
ever. It features the eagerly anticipated return of the Excelsior Cornet Band, which delighted us two years
ago with a performance of Civil War music. They will perform an evening of patriotic music at the start of
the Memorial Day holiday weekend next May. A month earlier Al Hamme will bring his eight-piece Swing
Street Jazztet and vocalist to the church for a swinging evening of jazz favorites. Violinist Mark Woodyatt
and the Electric City Swing Band will entertain in March, performing the music of the 1920's, 30's, and 40's
in the style of hot jazz or hot swing. Other events include violinist John Vaida and a few of his Eastman
School music friends performing as a piano quartet to open the season in October, our all-church recital in
November, and our Clarks Summit Ice Festival activities in February, 2016. Please mark these dates on your
calendar:

Sunday, October 25, 2015 4:00 pm John Vaida Piano Quartet
Sunday, November 22, 2015 4:00 pm All-church recital

Friday thru Sunday, February 12-14, 2016 Ice Festival activities

Sunday, March 6, 2016 4:00 pm Electric City Swing Band

Sunday, April 17, 2016 4:00 pm Al Hamme’s Swing Street Jazztet
Friday, May 20, 2016 7:00 pm Excelsior Cornet Band

All concerts and events will be held at the church. They are open to the public, free of charge; a free-will
offering is taken to help defray the costs of the events. We receive some financial support from state and
county grants, but rely heavily on the support of individual donors to produce the series.

Please consider supporting the Arts
Series at First Presbyterian Church.
Donations may be made payable to:

First Presbyterian Church
300 School Street
Clarks Summit, PA 18411

Donor Levels:

Whole Note $500 and above
Half Note $250—5499
Quarter Note $100—5$249
Eighth Note $50—$99
Sixteenth Note S1—S49

Donors will be recognized in the
program.
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THE W.AY.

Christian Education
The Wednesday Adults and Youth Christian Education

o= “I am the WAY, the TRUTH, and the LIFE”

Supper, 5:15 * Classes for all ages, 6:15
It's for life!

W.A.Y. Kick-off - Sunday September 13, following service!
The W.AY. begins Wednesday, September 16!

Spark (Newborn - 3 year old) Nursery, room 208. Kids enjoy Bible stories, songs and games. In September these kids
will be learning about Creation (Genesis 1:1-2:4a), Noah (Genesis 6-9), Abram’s Call (Genesis 12:1-9).

Power Xpress (4 year old - Grade 5) Rooms 110 and 111. These students are divided into two ages groups and
experience Bible stories through interactive rotation classes. September’s units will be Creation (Genesis 1:1-2:4a) and
Rebekah (Genesis 24; 25:19-26).

We Believe: With All Boldness and Freedom (Grades 6-8) Room 209. Teachers: Jana Schillinger and Dick Cochrane.
This year students will work through the New Testament to gain the overall picture of the life of Jesus and the early
church. Students begin by discovering the World of the New Testament (Acts 4:1-31) and studying the births of John
and Jesus (Isaiah 7:10-16; Zechariah 9:1-10; Luke 1; Matthew 1).

PresbyYouth: Prophetic Calls For Justice (Grades 9-12; college age adults) Room 104. This course looks at the
prophets’ words of judgment and hope and their relevance to today’s world. Students begin with Amos (Amos 8:4-6)
and Hosea (Hosea 1-3; 11:8).

Talking About God Stuff (T.A.G.S.) Room 206. September 16-October 7: Banned: Questions About The Bible. Let’s be
honest, there are some pretty unusual and confusing things mentioned in the Bible. For instance, who did Cain marry if
his parents were the first humans or why did God permit so much violence in the Old Testament? Join us as we seek to
unravel some of the more confusing parts of Scripture. Feel free to bring some of your own questions to add to the
conversation!

Faith and Life Room 210. September 16-October 7: In The News: Racism and Marriage . How do we live together as
Christians and the church when there are diverse perspectives on issues like these? We pray this will create space to
address these topics and how we, as Christians, can respond and interact with them. The study begins with a look at
racism and violence in America in light of the Baltimore riots, the South Carolina church shootings and burnings.
Discussion then moves on to look at marriage in response to the Supreme Court and PCUSA’s decision to permit
same-sex marriage.

Wednesday Supper Reservations

Light Supper is served before The Way classes from 5:15-6:10 for those with reservations.
Suggested donation: $3 per person.

Please return reservation slips no later than Monday.
Slips can be placed in the basket near the phone in the kitchen or in the offering plate.

You may also call the church office to make reservations.

Reservations slips can be found in the church office, in the kitchen, or in pews.
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It is open to all who are interested in worshiping God with music.
There are no tryouts or auditions. The adult choir welcomes teens
(Grade 8 and above) who wish to join with the adults.

September 16 - Chapel Choir (5:30 - 6:10 pm) - This is our youth choir for children from kin-
dergarten through grade 7. In this choir, children begin to learn about church music and the
role of music in worship while learning basics of choral singing, in a fun and age-appropriate
setting. We look forward to returning members and would love to see our ranks swell with

As part of the Wednesday evening activities, the choirs of the
First Presbyterian Church will be starting practices in September.

September 9 - Adult Choir - (7:15 - 8:30 pm) Our adult choir is the primary choir, sup-
porting our worship every Sunday and other events and activities.

new singers! For more information, please contact Kay at kayt1085@gmail.com or phone/text 570-313-0146.

September 16 - Handbell Choir- (8:30 - 9:15 pm) The handbell choir features a 3% octave set of Malmark bells and
choir chimes, and joins in worship once a month. We welcome all who can read music. Ringers will learn ringing
techniques while learning a broad variety of sacred handbell music.

/ \

Ll

Pipes and Ranks and Divisions . .. Oh, My!
Submitted by Kay Ten Eyck

‘What kind of pipe has ears, a mouth, an upper lip, a lower lip and a beard? A
pipe from a pipe organ, of course!

It has been fifteen years since our Moller organ was fully rebuilt and the Worship,
Music and Arts Committee would like to celebrate this milestone. After the ser-
vice on October 25", gather around the organ to find out a little of the history of
pipe organs in general, how an organ works, and explore some of the sounds that
are unique to the mstrument. John Conklin will be on hand to assist anyone who
would like to visit the pipe chamber.

We hope our “ranks” will “swell” for a “great” afternoon!

Helpers Needed! 3rd Grade Bible Presentation

The W.A.Y. is looking for people to help with our

Sunday, September 13

meals. You are welcome to help once in a while, once Come celebrate with us as we present Bibles to all

a month, or whenever you are able! our children in third grade.

You can help by:

If you have a third grader, be sure he or she is

Cooking or helping to cook a main dish present to receive a Bible.

Providing a salad Providing a dessert
Helping with setup  Helping with cleanup

If you can help, please contact the

church office at 570-586-6306.
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MISSION AND JUSTICE

Post Foster Care Program Donation

In late June, | had the pleasure of giving Tammy Marcinkevick of United Neighborhood Center's Post Foster
Care Program a check in the amount of $8500.00, representing the third and final disbursement of the Mis-
sion and Justice component of the Centennial Capital Campaign.

UNC's Post Foster Care Program works with Lackawanna County Children and Youth, who identify children
that have aged out of the Foster Care Program and are at highest risk for dropping through life's cracks.
The program teaches the life skills needed (i.e. how to apply for and keep a job; how to budget; how to
cook; obtain a high school diploma/GED; apply to college) for the successful transition to productive adult-
hood.

Tammy runs PFCP and has been thrilled with the flexibility our donations have allowed the program. Basic
needs, such as rent, are covered by state grants. However, State guidelines for what the money can be
used for are very strict. As all parents reading this are aware, no matter how diligently you budget, there are
expenses that "pop" up with teenagers. There is a gap between what the grant provides and what is
needed. Some examples of what our contribution has been able to provide: child care for working parents;
a prom dress for a senior in high school; and new clothes for a young woman who is winning her battle with
obesity by safely losing weight. There is one participant currently waiting on acceptance to a local college
with a dorm room in her future.

On behalf of the Mission and Justice Committee and PFCP, thank you for your support of this worthy
endeavor.

Linda Frangos

Pentecost Offering

$816 was collected in our church for the Pentecost Offering. 60% of that is sent to the Presbyterian Mission Agency.
40%, or $326.40, is given locally to a ministry for young people. This year, the Mission & Justice Committee chose to
give our portion to the Northeast Suicide Prevention Initiative, and decided to round the donation to $350. Thank you
for your participation in this special offering.

Leith and Carol Fuijii

We were pleased to welcome Leith and Carol Fujii to our church on Sunday, July 26. Leith preached the sermon, then
spoke with about 25 people in Fellowship Hall about their mission work in Thailand.

My Brothers’ Keeper Quilting Group

The fall season is gearing up, and My Brothers’ Keeper quilting group will
have its first session on September 22, 10:00 AM to Noon. We are starting
later in the month than usual so everyone may participate in the Relax/
Relate/Renew program on the 15™.

We want to thank everyone who has donated items to our group. The
sheets, towels, blankets, personal items, scarves, hats, mittens, ties, etc. are

what allows us to do this ministry for the homeless. Please continue to think QUILTING GROU

of us. Bless you for your gifts.
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Enjoy this healthy apple snack after
a busy day of learning.

What you need:
* Apple
* Apple corer (optional)
* Peanut butter (or other
spread)
* Pecan pieces
¢ Shredded coconut
* Chocolate chips

What you do:

1. If you have an apple corer,
remove the core. Then slice
apple into thin rings. (If
you don’t have a corer,
slice into rings first and
then remove the core.)

2. Spread peanut butter
across one side of each
ring.

3. Sprinkle with pecans,
coconut and chocolate
chips.

4. Enjoy with a glass of milk!

STAY NOURISHED

Eating nutritious foods such as apples helps keep our
bodies healthy. But Proverbs tells us about other important
soutrces of “nourishment.”

Directions: Use the words in the apples to complete Proverbs 3:7-9, NIV,

Do not be@ in your own@;

@ the @and shun :
This will bring @to your@

and nourishment to @ bones.
@the LORD® your wealth,
with the firstfruits of @your@.

PROVERBS 3:7-9, NIV

540D InoA T8 JO SINIJISIYT 93U} YIM ‘Yi[eam Inok [FIM Q0] Y3 JOUOH
"$3U0q THOA 0} Juatuystmou pue Apoq oA 03 [Teay] Suriq [[im siy],

TiAe UNys pue dd0T ayj 1ea] B3A3 UMO InoA Ul 9SIM 3q JOU O(] Jemsuy
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Joys and Sorrows

e Christian
Uﬂ%@
Sympathy of congregation is extended to

Bob Dygert and his family upon the recent passing of his daugh-
ter, Nancy Mayer;

Lois Stoeckel’s family as her son-in-law, James O’Day (Pam’s
husband) passed away suddenly in August;

Bill Carter and his family at the loss of his father, Glenn Carter,
during July. oy,

On August 9, Eloise Bonnie Delaney was baptized in our sanctu-
ary by Rev. Carter. Eloise is the daughter of Sean and Lucy
Delaney, and the granddaughter of Patti and Russ Delaney.

Lectionary
Readings

Lectionary for September

September 6 “Jazz Communion”
Proverbs 22:1-2, 8-9, 22-23; Psalm
125; James 2:1-10 (11-13) 14-17;
Mark 7:24-37

September 13
Proverbs 1:20-33; Psalm 19; James
3:1-12; Mark 8:27-38

September 20
Proverbs 31:10-31; Psalm 1; James
3:13-4:3, 7-8a; Mark 9:30-37

September 27
Esther 7:1-6, 9-10, 9:20-22; Psalm
124; James 5:13-20; Mark 9:38-50

A simple “thank you” is so inadequate

Oh, how grateful we are! The

THANK You to everyone who donated
towards our VBS snacks. Your gener-
osity was greatly appreciated.

From the Snack Team of

Carol, Janet & Mary.

The beautiful flowers (from our con-
gregation, officers, and staff) were
very much appreciated as well as the
wonderful support to Bill, our family,
and me. Thank you.

Ann Carter

to express gratitude to my church fam-
ily for their many acts of kindness dur-
ing my recent surgery and recovery.
Cards, phone calls, visits, meals and
flowers were received with joy and
amazement from so many - especially
the Deacons and Dorcas Circle - and
my appreciation is unbounded. So,
lacking more adequate words, | simply
say “thank you” to each of you.

Nancy Ford

| would like to thank the congregation
for all your prayers, phone calls and
offerings of all types of help during my
operations. Thank you very much!
Chuck Woolever

power of your continuing prayers
surround John, Melissa and
Phoebe. They see signs of daily
healing, strength to retrain mus-
cles, and hope for recovery. Your
gifts of love and concern help
them experience God’s love. On
behalf of our children and grand-
children, we thank you.

John and Myrna Diven

I want to thank all my wonderful
friends who sent me birthday

cards. Many of you are in my
daily prayers. | miss all of you.
Thank you.

Pauline Heckman
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DATED MATERIAL

Return Service Requested

THANK YOU!

VBS is only possible

because of our inCredible
volunteer staff.

A huge thanhk you
t0 all those who gave
their time this Year!

conquering Challenges wity —
wod’s Mighty Power

Thank you!

From Susan Kelly

I would like to thank all who organized and at-
tended the coffee hour on August 9. | appreciate
being appreciated! It was so nice to have a chance
to visit with you all (until I return on Labor Day!)
and | am grateful for the many good wishes ex-
pressed in cards, conversation, and song. And,
while I will be surprised if I have opportunity to
wear the blond wig, play bluegrass banjo, or cook
from the Paula Deen cookbook, | have to confess
that the yodeling CD has not left my car CD player
since Sunday. It’s amazing!!!

All joking aside, I am most grateful for having the
blessing of making music with this church for the
past sixteen years. It has been a wonder- .

ful journey, filled with music, laughter . J7 s
(way too much laughter), and friendship. ;- ;\ 4
Through it all you have become my church ,f“
family, so | will never be far.

Much love—

Susan
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